



# Non-Arthroplasty Hip Registry

**British Hip Society - NAHR**

**User Group Meeting**

**2<sup>nd</sup> Sep 2019  
2100-2200**

## **Minutes**

**Present: Vikas Khanduja, Tim Board, Jon Conroy, Marcus Bankes, Ajay Malviya**

## **A G E N D A**

**1 Apologies for absence – Matt Wilson, Tony Andrade, Callum McBryde**

**2 Minutes of the previous meeting**

Action points from previous meeting

- VK has engaged with NLR to explore the option of employing data research person. At NLR the individual provides secretarial support and helps with data collection. Can possibly be asked to help NAHR on a part time basis.
- FAI paper – was circulated and some have commented – plan to submit
- BOA session – VK has sent agenda for case based discussion and awaiting all members to submit their cases as per previous plan.

Further discussion on improving surgeon engagement and mandation. **VK keen to introduce mandation and will discuss at BHS** executive meeting to see if this can be mandated via GIRFT/ CCG route.

**TB to contact M Porter and P Kay** to find out how NJR entry process became mandatory

**4 Amplitude Update**

- MDS 2 has been incorporated and will become live in mid Nov on the amplitude website.
- The latest form is available via the NAHR website
- Amplitude have offered to help with projects by providing analytical support; **VK to discuss this with Amplitude and team at BOA**

## **5 TORUS Update**

VK – two away days; Presentation to DoH - combined registry limited by resources/ finances; further meetings planned but unlikely to expect a merger before middle of next year; for the time being we should continue to make our registry more robust

## **6 Finances – VK for TA**

AG has provided latest figures – [REDACTED]

Arthrex, S&N and Stryker have contributed.

Two more- Conmed and Trice medical will possibly help

To continue to explore option to hire someone to improve patient compliance.

**AM to look for options locally.**

## **7 Website - AM**

List of surgeons needs updating – **AM to sort**

## **8 Annual Report – AM and VK working on it.**

First draft ready and TB also helping to edit. Will probably have the next/ final draft by Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> Sept.

## **9 Research – Presentations, Papers – AM, VK**

Presentations at ISHA/ SICOT

PAO paper – accepted and due to be published in JBJS Am

FAI paper – to be submitted – possibly AJSM

Link to NJR to look at conversion to THR - will possibly be a project for the future.

Borderline dysplasia trial discussed - **VK to send survey to explore surgeon interest and get an idea of numbers**

## **10 AOB – Insurance**

Independent insurance akin to what BOFAS have gone for was discussed.

Team agreed to stick with what Amplitude have arranged rather than going for the independent option.

Informal cat-up at BOA and ISHA.

## **11 Date of next meeting: 02/12/2019**